14 Charles Lane New York, N.Y. 10014 May 29, 1972

TO ALL SWP MEMBERS

Dear Comrades,

The recent SWP National Committee plenum passed the following motion:

- "(a) To open immediately following the plenum an internal party literary discussion, for a three month period, of the gay liberation movement and the party's orientation to it, leading to a decision by the subsequent plenum of the National Committee;
- "(b) To authorize the incoming Political Committee to allow a limited extension of the discussion period if practical circumstances require."

This written discussion period is now open to all party members and will conclude August 15, 1972. Contributions to the discussion bulletin should be submitted in typed, triple—space format to the national office and should include title, author and date of submission. Contributions must be received by the national office by August 15 if they are to be included in the discussion bulletin.

Comradely,

Lew Jones

for the Administrative Committee

14 Charles Lane New York, N.Y. 10014 May 29, 1972

TO ALL SWP MEMBERS

Dear Comrades,

In preparation for the upcoming Socialist Activists and Educational Conference, the recent National Committee plenum authorized a written discussion in the party on implementation and organization of party activities, departments, and projects.

The conference and the written discussion will center around the best organizational ways of maximizing party building. The Party Builder will be open to all members to exchange experiences in various fields of our political activity and to put forward suggestions for making this activity more effective. Among the points to be taken up at the conference will be such aspects of party building and branch structure as finances, forums, regional activity, education, Militant and ISR sales, publications, sub drives, the 1972 election campaigns, and implementation of our work in the antiwar, women's liberation, Black and Chicano movements.

The <u>Party Builder</u> discussion is <u>not</u> for the purpose of determining political line; its specific purpose is to serve as a medium to aid the implementation of the decisions of the previous convention.

The Party Builder is now open to all members of the SWP for discussion on questions of an organizational nature. Contributions should be submitted to the national office in a typed, triple-space format including the title, author and date of submission. Contributions must be received by the national office on or before July 24, when the written discussion closes.

Comradely

Lew Jones

for the Administrative Committee